
Standing Committee Roundtable 

Sean F Treatment Chaired Roundtable 

We had a general check-in about how our respective committees are doing: 

T. Convention Committee - reported on challenges leading to the decision to cancel State Convention, 

and preparations are beginning for next year’s convention such as looking for Convention Chair.  

Bill PI – working on alternatives methods to get information to public such as online during these 

challenging times and trying to track how effective different efforts are. Have distributed some PSA’s 

and doing follow up on their distribution, overall PI efforts are down right now, have created website 

area17pi.org. 

Chris Grapevine – attended Hybrid Ad-hoc committee. Talked more about the exciting addition of 

Grapevine/La Nina Instagram account and great content available there. Reminded us of that aa.org has 

everything for Grapevine Group Reps need.  

Karen Mynah Bird – sees attendance in regular and service meeting declining as members get tired of 

Zoom. 

Jubee Corrections – MCCC shut down August 1st, all facilities now close to AA meetings, but some 

literature is still being able to get into some of the facilities. Agreed that keeping people involved via 

Zoom is challenging. 

Ernest Archives – missed Ad-hoc meeting but likes the idea of offering Hybrid Area meetings.  

Sean C Website – talked about changes to the online archives to make access and management easy. 

Sean F Treatment – Has been challenged with accepting more responsibility in his business with owner 

becoming ill but has been doing a great job participating in local workshops and events and has been 

able to keep communication open with facilities and literature flowing in. 

Kunane Delegate – talked about some of the changes in committee literature, PI is working on podcasts. 

Talked about how GSO archives members adjusted to working from home in different ways and share 

information globally. Share about interaction with Trustee at large and the scope of work and service 

her position entails. He also reminded us that use of the new preamble by groups is not mandatory, but 

up to group conscience.        


